
THE PRESIDENT’S HOUSE
BRIARCLIFF JUNIOR COLLEGE

BRIARCLIFF MANOR, NEW YORK

April 18, 1955

Dear Nell:

I sent John a letter on April eighth, thanking him 
for the copy of your beautiful book "Mother and Child" 
which you so generously sent from his office as a 
gift to our Briarcliff Library.

On second thought, I have decided that I should send 
a note direct to you at home to tell you how greatly we 
appreciate your thoughtful kindness. The book is an 
extraordinarily effective and splendid piece of work 
from many, many points of view. I assure you that it 
will be read and enjoyed by many girls for many years.

To me it is incredible that with the camera as a 
mechanical instrument, you could have so subtly captured 
the essence of life and of human relationships.

With fond greetings, and hoping to see you both soon,

Yours cordially,

Mrs. John van Nostrand Dorr I (/
30 East 37th Street K—"V-
New York, New York

cmt/hif

P.S. Please tell John that Russell Dorr’s daughter 
was accepted this afternoon by our Coimaittee on Admissions 
for the incoming freshman class next September. His 
letter about her was definitely a help to the Committee.
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